

In Deed And Truth Ministries

August 2010

Truck Arrived!



Hallelujah! Thank you to those who were praying for our supplies to get here safely. The truck arrived from Kenya in record time, carrying one year's worth of food for the compound, medicine for the clinic, medical furniture for the new clinic, bore hole equipment, and plumbing supplies. We were hurting so badly for some items, so the timing was just perfect. I (Suzy) spent most of my time in April, during the recent medevacs, purchasing these supplies in Nairobi, so the whole process took over four months! We consider this arrival a miracle. Everything was intact, and it arrived in eight days, the fastest we've ever had a truck come. It cleared the border with minimal cost even though we only had custom clearance for the medicine. The real joy was watching our staff and missionaries unload the truck in just 2 hours!

Thank You!

We are always amazed at how the Lord takes an ordinary person and uses them in extraordinary ways to accomplish His work and make a difference to the lives here in Sudan. Horizon Prep School in Rancho Santa Fe, CA organizes a fundraiser every year called Spirit Run. We are so thankful that the kids run and raise money for Sudan as it completely covered the cost of purchasing our medical supplies for this truck. It is a joy to carry these medical supplies into our store knowing young children poured out their hearts and worked hard to raise money to buy them.

We are also thankful to Mischa Beccaro, a Swiss student that visited us last year. She had a burden for the pregnant mothers we care for everyday and organized a ski fundraiser in Switzerland. We used the money she raised to purchase life saving resuscitation equipment, a delivery bed and baby cots. The heart of one person has made a difference to thousands!



Pastors Conference!



What great joy we had to host a pastor's conference the week before the new school term begins. We had above and beyond our regular pastors and were so blessed by the teaching from our visitors Paul Newkirk and Daniel Crawford. The Lord used them in amazing ways to reach the hearts of these men and encourage them in the midst of a crisis. The local church has been devastated by the poor choices of one of their pastors, so this conference came at a perfect time for them to unite in prayer and forgiveness. Paul and Daniel will open the new term of teaching in our Discipleship Training Center for Pastors. They will teach for two weeks, followed by Sabet and then some missionaries from Kenya will take a few weeks. We are looking for pastors/teachers to volunteer their time in September, November and December, so please pray for that need.

"Everything in the world is about to be wrapped up, so take nothing for granted. Stay wide-awake in prayer. Most of all, love each other as if your life depended on it. Love makes up for practically anything. Be quick to give a meal to the hungry, a bed to the homeless—cheerfully. Be generous with the different things God gave you, passing them around so all get in on it: if words, let it be God's words; if help, let it be God's hearty help. That way, God's bright presence will be evident in everything through Jesus, and he'll get all the credit as the One mighty in everything" 1 Peter 4:7-11 (The Message)

Prayer Requests!

- Pray for Paul, Daniel, Greg and Sabet as they teach this term for the pastors.
- Pray for a permanent solution to our need for teachers.
- Pray for Mike and Amy Yordt to be fully supported as they obey the call to join us full-time in September.

With thankful hearts,

Sabet, Suzy, Hannah, Jed and Agum Kuj